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EMBASSY
OF THE

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

San Jos6, Costa Rica

June 2, 1966

Dr. Hector Garcia, M. D.
3024 Morgan
Corpus Christi, Texas

Dear Hector:

As I mentioned to you in my previous letter, I was in the area of
Austin, San Marcos and San Antonio for about three days last week.
I was invited to deliver the commencement address at Southwest
Texas State on Friday, May 27th. It was a real fine experience
and I enjoyed it very much. I had a fine visit with Dr. Jos6 San Martin
and other friends.

I tried several times to reach you by phone but had no luck. The
telephone operator kept telling me that your home phone number (UL-22761)
had been disconnected and that you now had an unlisted number. I called
the Doctors' Exchange and, unfortunately, the lady was of no help. She
said she had no idea where to find you and would give you my message if
and when you called.

I returned immediately to Costa Rica and was back at. the office last
Monday afternoon.

By the way, what is the latest on the possibility of your meeting with
President Johnson? I am real anxious to know if you are going to meet
with him, or if you have already met with him.

Again, sorry I was unable to make contact with you.

With best personal regards and good wishes,

Sincerely,

Raymond Telles
Ambassador of the United States

of Amd ca


